Fremont Neighborhood Council Board Meeting – November 27, 2017
Board members present:  Toby Thaler, Norma Jones, Jim Engelhardt, Dennis Bateman, Erik Pihl, Shawn Mulanix, Linda Clifton, Judie Clarridge.
Toby opened the meeting and asked everyone to introduce themselves and share any announcements: 


Announcements: 
· Fremont Festivus will be December 1-3 with the Lenin Lighting on Friday, December 1 at 5 pm.
2018 Membership:  Norma said that January will mark the beginning of the FNC 2018 membership drive. She will draft the letter to be send to the Mail Chimp list, followed by a mailing. 

MOTION: Norma moved that up to $250 be authorized to pay for supplies, printing, and postage. Shawn seconded. Motion passed.
Mail and Package Theft:  The following speakers addressed this issue:
· U.S. Postal Inspection Service:  They investigate UPS mail theft only (letters, packages, etc.), not Amazon, UPS, etc. They recommend strategies, such as: removing the mail from your mail box as soon as possible, not putting outgoing mail in your box, and using a secure mail box. Some neighbors go together and purchase a very secure box that is used for multiple addresses. 

If you have mail stolen, let the postal service, the police, and your bank (if the theft includes checks, credit cards, etc.) know. When you make a report to the postal service, the information you provide is entered into a USPS data base. Investigators look for patterns of thefts in the same area, etc. Postal carriers are instructed to watch for people and /or cars following them. If you have any concern about postal delivery service, (for example, if the delivery person does not knock or use the doorbell to alert you that a package has been delivered) let your postal station know. 


· Seattle Police Department - North Precinct, Mary Amberg: Call 911 when something suspicious is going on. Trust your gut. Car prowls are the most unreported crime. Security cameras need to be placed so they will capture the closest, most direct view of a person’s face. Take advantage of USPS’ “Informed Delivery”, UPS’ “My Choice”, and FedEx’s “Delivery Manager” services so that the package will be sitting by your door for the least amount of time. Also, consider having packages delivered to your place of work or, if using Amazon, to a secure temporary locker.


· U. S. Representative, 7th Congressional District, Pramila Jayapal’s Seattle Office, Raman Khanna, staff member: Contact the Seattle office if the issue involves a Federal agency.
Minutes: Linda moved that the September minutes as presented and the October minutes as corrected be approved. Norma seconded the motion. The motion passed.
Treasurer’s Report:  Jim reported that there was $2,250 in expenses for the Bowdoin Place Art Boxes, and there was a total of $3,450 ($2,250 + $1,200) in income for the Bowdoin Place Art Boxes.

The FNC accounts currently show:

Checking:  $2,626.07



46th Street Mural Project:  $521.39

MMA:         43,809.84

                        FHS Website:  ($1,500) paid out 9/25/17
PayPal:           160.71 
                        Bowdoin Place Utility Art Boxes:  $1,200
2017 YTD donations:

Paypal:        $663.46

Checking:      760.00

Total:        $1,423.46

Total (2016): $1,500.54

Appeal of Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) for residential up zones:  Toby reported that the FNC Board met on November 20 to discuss joining an appeal of the Final EIS for the Mandatory Housing Affordability – Residential up zones.  A coalition of 26 Seattle neighborhood organizations has been formed to file the appeal and two attorneys have been retained.  It is likely that the hearing will be in mid 2018.  The appeal has two objectives: (1) to raise legal issues, such as the EIS process the City used is not in compliance with the provisions in the Washington Administrative Code, and (2) to get the City to meaningfully engage with neighborhoods on issues such as displacement; impacts to tree canopy, traffic, parking, open space, historic preservation, etc; inclusionary zoning; the need to address unique issues in each neighborhood.
At the November 20 Board meeting, Toby also raised the issue of the FNC filing its own appeal separately in order to address the effects of the upzoning in East Fremont.

The Board voted at the November 20 meeting to join the appeal and to file a separate appeal as described above.  (Yes: 9, No: 1. Two board members were absent.)  Toby reported that he had filed the FNC appeal today. 
Toby also reported that he had met with Pete Holmes and briefed him on the issue.  

Final thoughts:  The issue of extending monthly board meetings to 9:00 p.m. was raised.  Toby said he would appreciate receiving suggestions for agenda items for the January meeting.

Meeting adjourned.  There will be no meeting in December.  The next meeting will be Monday, January 22, 2018.
